[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for the East Hampton Arts and Culture Commission meeting held Thursday, Aug. 18, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at the Joseph N. Goff House Museum
 
Commissioners Phyllis Martin, Carol Lane, Pat Riccio, Betty Senett, Melissa Pionzio and student liaison Ally Brogan present. 
 
Call to Order

Minutes from July 21, 2016 meeting approved

No public comment

Old Business
A. Grant Payments - Carol reported that the interim town treasurer said we need to pay any outstanding bills before the fiscal year ends on July 1, which we did not do because some of the bills came after that date - Blackledge Music grant, art purchase award. However, this time the interim treasurer said she will what is owed by encumbering the funds. In the future the commission must adhere to financial deadlines or the money will not be available. Carol said she is compiling a list of procedures for grant recipients and artists whose work we purchase, so they will know to submit a bill directly to the finance department for payment before the July 1 fiscal year end. Carols also suggested that we ask Kevin Gunning to create a ribbon to put on the art that is selected for the art purchase award so that everyone at the art show can see which piece was selected. 
 
B. Open Studio - Melissa has send a call to artist article to the local papers and posted on our Facebook page, but has not received any responses yet. Pat asked if there were any details mentioned such as deadlines to register and space restrictions for exhibiting. Details have not been included, just a call to artists. More detailed information will be included in future promotions. Melissa suggested we reach out by email and contact local art association contacts and connections to get the word out. Carla from The Space in the village center has expressed and interested in participating. 
 
B. Financial Report - Carol invited members to work on a structure list for grants and financial deadlines. Carol reviewed the budget process so we do not miss our deadline for requesting funds as we have in the past. Our town liaison is Sue Berescik at the library, who works with the commission to create a budget summary for us before the budget deadline. 
 
C. (added item) Art Purchase Award Presentation - Melissa has email Wendy Regan from youth & family services regarding a date to present the artwork. Wendy asked for a contact phone number and will call. The artist will be invited along with any guests Wendy wants to include. Details to follow. 
 
Other - Carol contacted Sue Berescik our town liaison, regarding the commission’s proposed web site and was assured the matter would be addressed with the town finance director to learn what the town procedure is on web sites. So far, Carol has not heard back, so she will touch base with her again and Melissa will email Sue to learn if there is any further information needed. 
 
Commissioners reports - Chatham Historical Society open house tour will be held Sept. 22 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.; Blackledge Music will host a music performance on Aug. 28 at the library at 2 p.m. - supported by an EHACC grant. Student liaison Ally Brogan will be raising money to support the homeless as a school project. On Oct. 22 she will be at Stop & Shop collecting donations and is also asking for donations of sleeping bags and tents and non-perishables for the St. Vincent DePaul shelter in Middletown - sometimes the shelter is full and people are turned away. The donations will be helpful to people who must sleep outside when the shelter is full. Betty Sennett will participate in the Glastonbury Art Show on Sept. 10 and 11. 
 
Adjournment at 7:30 p.m. 

